       Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                      Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 17th March 2014

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Richard Wallington


Fiona Firth – at start of meeting to advise of donation from Waitrose of £425.

Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Clare Talman
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 20 January were approved.
Matters arising
Nigel confirmed that the cleaner had started. 

GSL Report
Cubs - Karen reported numbers at 29 and said the new team are taking over very well. They have a very active programme, currently concentrating on pioneering and creative arts. The pack have been to the District craft fair, have all done First Aid, and will be attending a Cub camp at Polyapes 16-18 May.

Scouts – Robin reported numbers at 44 and was pleased to say that they are now planning their activities a bit further ahead. They continue to be a noisy troop and discipline remains a key issue.

Explorers – number 12. Clare Jackson will be moving up from the troop and a new member is due to arrive from 3rd Kingston. They are currently doing fire work, night rowing and starting to work on their nautical skills. The aim is for them to have their own permits on the water.
Financial 
Paul reported £15500 in the bank including Gift Aid of £2.5k. To be 
    Report        
debited from this is capitation of £3k and boat insurance of about £1.6k. 

Paul said that there are still some Gift Aid forms that need to be filled out. He asked that these were not done on-line and that the forms are cross referenced with the child’s ID number.

Paul has also distributed a list on subs – Karen to check if OK.


A number of quotes for work had been received since the last meeting as follows:


Robin confirmed that the servicing of the engines for the Gordon Dodge and the Mariner will cost £549 including vat (and including £149 service parts).They have been booked in for later in the month.

After researching possible alternatives and trying to obtain other quotes, Dick finally received a quote from a local firm for the replacement of the river door at £1800 plus £120 for additional keys (12). This was considered to be a fair price and it was agreed to go ahead.

Paul had received a quote of £1160 to take out the old foundation stone, engrave a new stone and move to inside the doors as previously agreed. Karen had obtained a crime number for the defacing of the old stone at the time of the incident and would check if an insurance claim was viable.


Nigel had received a quote of £4950 + vat for the plastering of the two stairwells. The meeting thought this quote to be high, possibly because the company was based in Basildon. Dick is to see if he can obtain a quote from a local firm. Note: before plastering some reinforcement needs cutting back and the damp at the bottom of the river stairs needs to be addressed. It was thought that a gulley at the side of the building needs to be cleared and Robin undertook to look at the rodding point for this.

Nigel had also received a quote from Pure Joinery Ltd for 1) sliding doors for the storage cupboards above the back door, 2) replacement of internal doors, 3) bi-folding doors out of Ward Room and 4) sliding folding door system to divide main deck. After discussion it was agreed that alternative quotes would be sought for 1) and 2) as these seemed expensive and could possibly be done by a local firm. Karen will ask Rhys to quote for these. Nigel would go back to Pure and express an interest in 3) an 4) and ask if we could view similar work they have carried out, and also ask for a detailed site survey. This could then be used to obtain other quotes for comparison, although the quote from Pure was of the order expected, and the quality of their work does appear to be of the standard we are seeking for these particular doors.

Keith suggested that it might be worth having a look at the doors installed at Christ Church, Malden Road, although this work was done some years ago. Robin would also ask County for a contact to see if it would be possible to view doors at a school in Croydon.

Building report
Dick said that the steel beams on the boat deck should be covered in plaster board and then plastered. He will obtain a quote for this.

He said that the back fence has been finished, drop bolts have been fitted to the gates, and the fence and gates now needed painting. It was agreed that the paint should be purchased.


Dick also said that he would obtain a price for the light fittings on the Main deck.


Nigel agreed to get a quote for the filter frame on the cold air side of the heating unit. Paul is to check on the cleaning of the air ducts. He said that he would obtain another quote for the acoustic metal grill having previously been quoted for the wrong size.
Safety
Nothing to report.
Any Other     
 Karen said the boat insurance was due and asked Keith to check the 
Business
listing showing boat values.


Robin will advertise for sale on the RN site the K1s and Laser.



It was agreed that Karen should arrange with ‘We load it for you!’ for 

the collection of rubbish.
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